Sweetwater Union High School District

Office of Equity, Culture, and Support Services
SWEETWATER 1130 Fifth Avenue, Chula Vista CA 91911

ANONHGHSCHOOL PTRCT 619.407.4920 FAX 619.

Memorandum To: Karen Janney, Ed.D.

Memorandum From: Joe Fulcher, Ph.D.

Date: December 18, 2015

Subject: Computer Upgrades (Learning Centers and Computer Science Classes)

At a recent Board meeting, Trustees reported that staff from Sweetwater High School had recently voiced
concerns about the poor condition of the computers in their computer science classes. The board of Trustees
also referenced an email from Sweetwater High School’s Learning Center staff regarding the lack of functioning
computers for their students. With regard to Learning Center computer upgrades, resources have been
identified in the Alternative Education budget to partially fund the projected improvements. Over the next few
weeks, Alternative Education officials/staff will assess current inventory in all Learning Centers to generate a site
priority list and 3-4 centers with the greatest needs will receive the initial upgrades. The remaining Learning
Centers will receive computer upgrades over the next two years as funds will be budgeted for this purpose.

Please expect an update on infrastructure and hardware (i.e., computers) needs for our computer science
classes on the next Friday report (David Damico will provide).
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